Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Miner Elementary School

-July 10, 2008

Minutes

The meeting convened at 7:03 PM.
  
Present:  Commissioners Alberti, Beatty, Fengler, Holmes, Mack, Nixon, Marshall, Schultheiss

1. Agenda
Mr. Alberti asked to have discussion of the Quarterly Report removed from the agenda.  Ms. Beatty asked for the addition of discussion of City Council testimony on a Ward 6 moratorium on single sales.  The agenda was adopted without objection.

2. Minutes

The June minutes, with two amendments by Mr. Fengler, were adopted without objection.

3. Officers’ Reports
Treasurer’s Report

Mr. Alberti presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The opening balance of the checking account was $ 20,752.35. The savings account had an opening balance of $4,181.97, and there was an interest payment of $1.06, for a balance of $4,183.03.  The following disbursements were approved: $127.50 to Roberta Weiner for the transcription of minutes; $451.80 to The Current Newspapers/Voice of the Hill for an ABL ad; and $113.85 to FedEx/Kinkos for copying expenses.  The closing balance was $20,059.20.  The report was adopted without objection  

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion that $600 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $60 be approved for copying for each Committee’s materials and each SMD’s materials for the next month.  The motion was adopted without objection.

 4. Single Member District Reports
Mr. Fengler reported that there was an uptick in crime on G Street.  He said that there was a good turnout at the last PSA meeting, and that crime is down in the area, although assaults were up 13 in June from 9 last year. The victims were primarily white men who lost I-pods and phones.

Mr. Holmes reported that. despite the opposition of the CHRS, SPNA and the ANC, the HPRB approved the construction, at 225 9th Street NE, of a garage with a deck on top of it.

Mr. Schultheiss reported that a constituent captured a burglar in Linden Court behind the Atlas Theatre.

Ms Beatty reported that she met with Charles Vincent, president of the Options    School, which is looking at the possibility of putting three Verizon antennas on top of the school’s roof.  He is hopeful that the ANC will not object.  It will net the school $24,000 a year for rental of the space.

Ms. Alberti reported that the dangerous dog that had been a problem was removed from its owner.  He also noted that Lincoln Park Lofts has been putting signs up for weekend open houses, and leaving them up all week, which constitutes illegal signage. 

Mr. Marshall reported that the hole with water at 13th and Florida had been abated, and the chance of West Nile has dissipated. The Mayor’s Office was very helpful in accomplishing the solution.  He reported that DDOT is paving I Street between 8th and 10th Street.

 5. Committees
Alcohol Beverage Licensing

Radius at the Ohio
Ms. Beatty reported that the ABL Committee had moved to seek a voluntary agreement with Radius at the Ohio, a new establishment at 1338 H Street NE, site of the Ohio Restaurant.  The restaurant, which will serve dinner and Sunday brunch, will have 33 seats in a semi-enclosed outside location, and 77 seats inside.  They will also eventually have roof seating.  Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/Mr. Fengler seconded a motion to support the Committee’s recommendation that it seek a voluntary agreement with the Radius at the Ohio with stipulations regarding noise mitigation, reserving the right to protest if the VA is not signed by both parties prior to the petition date. Ms. Beatty said the voluntary agreement was identical to others for H Street establishments. Mr. Fengler emphasized the need for noise mitigation language. The motion passed without objection.

ABRA Process Change
Ms. Beatty reported that the Committee discussed issues with nuisance protests of licenses by neighbors who do not participate in the ANC process or discussing concerns with the owners of the establishment they are protesting.  These protest diminish the “great weight” of the ANC and delay the licensing process. 

She also explained that the ANC 6A ABL process of determining whether a protest is justified includes a public hearing in which the license holder/applicant explains his plans and public comment and concerns are expressed.  In this public process the applicant is asked whether he can agree to certain terms that respond to concerns expressed in the meeting.  If he can agree to those terms they are added to the standard voluntary agreement.  If there are no public concerns expressed the applicant is asked to sign the ANC’s standard VA.  If a VA is signed within the 45-day protest period, no protest is filed.  At this point, if another party (i.e. a neighborhood group) protests, the ANC’s “great weight” Is diminished in negotiations with the applicant.  Since the ANC is not a party to negotiations affecting the applicant’s operations, the public process is being thwarted. 

She also reported that there was discussion of the number of protestants needed to initiate a protest, instituting a filing fee for non-ANC protestants and capping the number of protests that a neighborhood group could file annually.  A geographic radius in proximity to the establishment for protestants was also discussed.  

Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/Mr. Fengler seconded a motion to seek legislation, which would modify current ABRA process to allow an ANC party status in a protest o an establishment that the ANC has a voluntary or cooperative agreement on file with ABRA.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion that the ANC will seek legislation which would increase the number of residents or property owners from 5 to 15 to protest a liquor license and require that all fifteen live within a 600 foot radius of the establishment.

Mr. Fengler asked whether all fifteen protestants would have to be at the ABRA hearing.  Mr. Marshall noted that most ABRA meetings are in the daytime and it’s difficult for even five people to make a meeting. The ABL committee discussed the possibility of including exceptions for charity events in standard voluntary agreement language. She reported that there was little enthusiasm by either the community or business owners for the change.  The ABL committee discussed the possibility of including exceptions for charity events in standard voluntary agreement language. She reported that there was little enthusiasm by either the community or business owners for the change.  Motion: Mr. Fengler moved to amend the motion to allow the use of powers-of-attorney for those protestants who had business or personal conflicts in attending roll call hearings The motion failed 0-7.

Ms. Beatty, Mr. Marshall and Mr. Fengler all agreed that people shouldn’t sign on to protests if they can’t follow through, and that people should be found who can.  Ms. Beatty said it’s only two hours, and they just have to show they’re real people.  Mr. Alberti noted that the legislation currently reads that x people have to be “represented,” which could mean counsel.  Mr. Schultheiss suggested recommitting the issue to the Committee.  Ms. Beatty said that it has been discussed in a public forum.  The motion passed without objection.

The Committee’s report was accepted without objection.  

Economic Development and Zoning
408 18th Street NE

This is a request for support of a BZA application by the owners of Roma Café for a variance from the use provisions to allow catering services and a bakery.  Motion: Ms. Nixon moved/Mr. Marshall seconded a motion to send a letter of support to the BZA for the request by Roma Café for a variance to allow catering services and a bakery.  The motion passed 6-0-1, with Mr. Holmes abstaining,

1400 Maryland Avenue NE
This is a request for support of a BZA application by 1400 Maryland Avenue Ltd. Empire Leasing to construct a gas station.  The application seeks a special exception to establish a gas station with a convenience store.

Motion: Mr. Fengler presented the following motions unanimously approved by the ED&Z Committee regarding 1400 Maryland Avenue NE:

1. Send a letter to the District of Columbia DDOT Public space Division requesting that they review the pan for 1400 Maryland Avenue NE and work with Dag Petroleum to meet these limitation:

a. No parking allowed on public space.

b. Only one curb cut per street

c. No signs on public space

d. No canopies, pumps, or gas distribution equipment on public space

e. Easement of public space for access to the property be limited in width to 15’

f. Landscape public space excluding driveway to provide screening

g. Market rate rent to be paid to Washington, DC government for use of public space

h. Gasoline containment/spill capture facilities and equipment be located on applicant’s property

i. Driveway access into the property be curbed to prevent vehicular access to the public space

2. Send a letter to the District of Columbia Bureau of Zoning Adjustment requesting that they postpone the hearing on this special exception application until the DC DDOT Public Space Division makes a determination on the applicant’s public space application.

3. Make a request to the DC DDOT Public Space Division that this public space application receive a public hearing in front of the Public Space Committee.

Mr. Schultheiss said that the neighbors of the lot, which is in his SMD, do not want a gas station. He said hat two0-thirds of the property is public space and only one-third is private property.  He said he would personally like to oppose the project because it uses too much public space.  Dr. Ronneberg noted that the curb cuts on Maryland Avenue were removed.  The first motion, to send a letter to the DDOT Public Space Division, passed without objection.  The second motion to send a letter to BZA requesting a postponement of their hearing until Public Space has acted, passed without objection.  The third motion, requesting that the DDOT Public Space Division hold a hearing on the issue, passed without objection.

Community Outreach
There was no report of the Community Outreach Committee

Transportation
There was no report of the Community Outreach Committee

 6. New Business
H Street Streetcar Alliance
A representative of the Sierra Club presented a letter supporting the long-term plans for the use of streetcars throughout the District. The Sierra Club is seeking the endorsement of local organizations and ANCs across the District.  Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to endorse the Sierra Club letter supporting the development of a streetcar network. The motion passed without objection.

Testimony on Councilmember Wells Ward 6 Single Sales Moratorium Legislation
Ms. Beatty reviewed the legislation, complimenting Councilmember Wells on having an “80% solution” allowing ANCs to permit waivers from the moratorium for specific stores, which two-thirds of an ANC would have to approve.  The legislation includes spirits, a half pint or smaller.  Ms. Beatty said the Councilmember doesn’t think he can get the bill passed without including the waiver, and he would rather have the waiver than no legislation.  She said the bill doesn’t impact H Street at all. and that each waiver would have to be approved on a case-by-case basis.  Mr. Holmes asked whether it would make the moratorium permanent, and was told that the moratorium will end, and the ban in the legislation will kick in.  She said the legislation will do away with the time-consuming process of getting stores to agree to the moratorium.  Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to authorize Ms. Beatty to testify at the City Council hearing on a Ward 6 single sales moratorium, using testimony based on the document she has presented to the ANC.  The motion passed without objection.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
